

Club Presidents' Meeting, Shelbyville, TN 4/9/24

Attendees:

Mark Marley
Bobby Ruwe
Gary Vickers
JD Graham
De Chapman
Adam Ross
Axel Thurner
Joe Sekutera
April Sekutera
Julie Vincent
Eric Ryan Anderson
Dave Lohrey
Courtney Chapman

Mark Marley opened the meeting

Mark – New buckle sponsor – Shea Michelle buckes. Shared a packet we put together. We are happy with their quality and turnaround. Encourage clubs to order for their events.

Scoring Software Updates

Offer divisional eliminator soon. Testing at this event. Working on more choice options

Adam – Wrangler Fast Time needs addressed. Ability to combine times – discussed their excel program to do series awards, etc. Eliminator – add ability to run concurrent stages like old program did. 40%

Minimum payback

Mark – more moving forward for sure.

De – all reports in excel – can export and run lots of options. Can override minimum by adjusting office fee or can fix for clubs in the database.

Website:

Changes coming soon to enter shoot information. More streamlined. Eliminate unnecessary information. Will be able to copy info from a previous shoot.

60 Second Run:

Non-Qualified run. Need to remove from clean shooter tabulation

Revolving Rifle:

Julie – separate class? Answered no – combined.

Online Rulebook:

Dave – when will be updated? Answered – in process

Points:

Adam – notice being tabulated more quickly. Answer – changed method. Still dependent on receiving data from clubs

Club Assistance:

Courtney – like being able to get help during the shoots. Good feedback on De

Insurance:

JD – Prices skyrocketing. Trying to keep things affordable for the clubs.

Events Across State Lines:

Julie – Wants to produce events across State line in Texas at Cowboy Church. Answer – ask to coordinate with other clubs first if applicable. Can definitely grant permission. Gave lots of examples where this is the case

Major Event Participation:

JD – ask your club members to participate. Encourage attendance

Club Jackpot Events:

Eric: Can we shoot these as CMSA events. Answer – not currently. Working on a program. Would like to see clubs limit jackpots and produce regularly sanctioned matches

Border Wars:

Mark brought up considering whether there should be mileage restrictions, whether shootouts and classics should be allowed and consider how it weights the tables as clubs strive to earn right to produce State/Regional events.

CMSA Communication Quality:

JD – are you happy with it?

April – would be nice if prior to events clubs could get communication regarding updates with the software and other important information.

De – I send these out consistently and the during the week prior to each event. Not all clubs respond, but most do and communication seems good

Mark – just had AQHA issue not populating on MM horses for example, some things pop up. Let us know also if you experience something unusual or that needs attention.

Mike – Could we add a current news tab or banner on the CMSA website to highlight current issues/events

JD – we will work on that

Meeting adjourned.